
 

Galion City Board of Health 
Nursing Division Monthly Report for November 2016 

 
 
CMH 

 Emily has completed ODH training  

 Currently 42 active clients 

 Charts are currently being organized and updated 

 Clients are currently being contacted; appointments and home visits are being set up 
 
Immunizations 

 Out to life touch on November 7th for 9-Hep B Vaccine to follow up on December 14th. 

 Order Vaccine for private (HIB, POL, TB, Hep A (Peds), Varicella, HPV, ProQuad, Hep A (Adults) Hep B 
(Adults) Prevnar 13 

 Three Total Immunization Clinics with new hires.  

 Ma Jessica Bopp 
o Working on billing 

 
 

 
 
 
Schools 

 School vision and hearing screenings have been ongoing  

 State required Immunization reports have been submitted to the state 
o This requires a record review of each student enrolled 

 Alicia Miller is resigning, and we are working on schedule and getting people trained going forward for 
the New Year.  

 
Training/ Conferences 

 12/28/2016 GCHD will host another ODH Vision/Hearing Training at Galion City Health Dept. 

 November 2016 Staff who utilize the IMPACT SIIS system will be training on the new system that will go 
live after November 30, 2016- postponed- date TBD 

 
OBB/ Car Seats 

 Trish met with the Regional Coordinator and the Crawford County PH CPS Techs 

 Additional Car Seats were received 



 1 Car Seat Class was held 

 3 car seat classes are scheduled for December   



Communicable Disease 

 November 

Disease Total 
Investigations 

Jurisdictions 
Transferred 

GCHD 
Investigations 
Confirmed 

GCHD 
Investigations 
Not a Case 

GCHD 
Investigations 
Ongoing 

Chlamydia 8 5 3 0 0 

Hepatitis C- 
Chronic 

9 7 2 0 0 

Hepatitis B 4  0 4 1  0 

Hepatitis A 1  0 1  0  0 

Lyme 2 2  0  0  0 

Gonorrhea 2 1 1  0  0 

Pertussis 1  0 1  0  0 

LaCrosse ENC 1  0 1  0  0 

Totals 28 15 13 1 0 

 
 

 Trish has gained access into the Avita EHR systems in order to expedite the process of communicable 
disease investigation.  Joyce Weaver (Avita Infection Control) has trained Trish in the use of some of the 
available systems. 
 

Staff/ Students/ Mentoring 

 Emily Miller has stepped up as our Interim DON 

 Alicia Miller has accepted a full-time RN position with Avita and her last day with GCHD will be 12/14/16 

 Melinda Corwin will be training with Kara at the schools to fill Alicia’s days 
 
 
 


